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Columbus Technical College

Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904

October 23, 2017

12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, Travis Chambers, David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, David McCurry, and Jim Trott 
Staffs Present:   Monique Baucham, David Fletcher, Kermelle Hensley, Lorette Hoover, April Hopson, Jamie Loyd, Virginia McKenzie, Cheryl Myers, Melanie Thornton and Tommy Wilson
Staffs Absent:  Tara Askew, Karen Thomas, and Edwina Turner
Call to Order:  Chair Velma Bright called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. and welcomed Ms. Hensley and Ms. McKenzie who attended the meeting to represent the staffs who were absent.
Approval of Minutes of last Meeting:  Chair Bright called for any corrections to the minutes as written; after hearing none, she asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of September 23, 2017.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved. 
Staff Reports

President Report

Lorette Hoover made the following announcements:

· Congratulations to Melanie Thornton who received recognition for winning 1st and 2nd Place Ribbons at the Georgia National Fair. 

· Monique Baucham’s Leadership presentation at the National Conference in Baltimore, Maryland earned her an honorarium of which she donated it to the Columbus Technical College Foundation, Inc. 
· Tara Askew is currently away serving on an On-Site Reaffirmation Committee at South Carolina College for SACSCOC.
· Edwina Turner and Velma Bright have volunteered to serve on the screening committee on November 9th and 16th to select the 2018 Teacher and Student of the Year.
Ms. Hoover also gave an update on Columbus Technical College (CTC) for the year 2016-17 which included the following:
· CTC Fast Facts for the Academic Year 2016-17on Adult Education, Technical Education and Dual Enrollment (previously Move On When Ready).

· The Centralized Student Services’ Proposal for FY’19 Small Capital Outlay Project.

· The Governor requested a flyer depicting the World Class Welding Lab’s outcome.

· An article written by Sheryl Green titled “A Little Nudge Sets a Dream in Motion”, in the Ledger-Enquirer dated August 9, 2017 resulted in the enrollment of a student name Billy Perry in the Automotive Technology Program. He was Salutatorian at Jordan High School.
· The Chattahoochee Valley Career Academy’s groundbreaking ceremony will take place in May 2018.
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Adult Education

April Hopson gave updates on the following:
· TABE is being re-imaged on-line for Adult Ed and also for Harris County, Talbot County, and BRIDGE.
· Free Basic Skill Certificate Program will be implemented on November 1st for all students.
· The Accuplacer Prep Course served 15 students since the month of August.
· Adult Education’s current enrollment as of October 18th is 538. 

Department News Announcements
· Ms. Hopson announced that Xavier Lewis has been named as Adult Ed’s 2018 EAGLE at CTC.
Community News Announcement
· Rothschild Leadership Academy has asked for GED classes for their students’ parents. Ms. Hopson will meet with the principal of the Academy to discuss making sure every parent have their GED as well as their children.
Community & College Relations

Cheryl Myers gave updates on the following in reference to the College and Community Relations:

· News Coverage from September 20 – October 18 which included the following:
· Culinary Student Feature – Chick-fil-A Employee

· DMS Program Accreditation

· CTC Student Mom of REACH Scholar

· United Way ‘Fun-Raiser’

· News Videos which included the following:

· Library Orientation

· Back 2 School BASH

· REACH for the Stars Scholarship
Ms. Myers stated that over all, it looks like the advertising is doing what they hope it would do and hopefully, it will lead to higher enrollment.  She also gave an update on the Monthly Digital Marketing Report which included Television, Facebook, and Google Analytics.

Institutional Advancement

David Fletcher gave an update on the REACH 2018 Fundraising Committee as follows:
· The Committee met to come up with a theme, a timeline, and a type of collateral needed to improve on the annual faculty & staff fund raising campaign.
· The campaign will run from November 6 – 17, 2017.
· This year’s Goal is $35,000, a 16 percent over last year’s actual goal.
Mr. Fletcher announced that the Board of Trustees will be recognized as the Role Model Board for the 2nd Year, at the upcoming Leadership Conference in Savannah.  He also announced that Jane Seckinger was nominated as the Volunteer of the Year.

Chair Bright called to the attention of the Board members the Foundation contribution form to be completed and submitted to the CTC Foundation, Inc.
Economic Development

Jamie Loyd gave an update on Dual Enrollment as follows:

· Certified Manufacturing Specialist in Harris and Chattahoochee Counties has 50 students.
· Certified Customer Service Specialist in Chattahoochee, Stewart and Quitman Counties have 80 students.
Mr. Loyd also gave an update on the Computerized Training as follows:

· Customized Training is on-going and is now schedule to be offered to Waffle House employees of Opelika, Auburn, and the Columbus area. 

Mr. Loyd stated that he will be Chairing the Early Childhood Education Committee for Greater Columbus Chamber RPI.  He will also host the “Get Georgia Reading” Event on December 12.
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Operations

Tommy Wilson gave an update on the Operations department which included the following:
· The renovations of the Economic Development Training Center are moving along as scheduled.  The anticipated date of completion is December 12, 2017.
· The campus vending bid has been awarded to Five Star Vending.

· Casey Casey has been hired as part-time Helpdesk Technician for IT.

· Daniel Ragan and Jonathan Norred both attended a TCSG Directors’ Meeting in Dahlonega, Georgia.

· A TCSG staff, Jen Ziifle, Director of Campus Safety along with Dr. Lisa Beck, Emergency Manager Office of Legal Services conducted an onsite visit on October 16 to review the college plans. The plans related to Emergency Procedures, Business Continuity, Behavioral Training, Hazardous Communication as well as Exposure Control. 

· The Northside High School Career Day was held on campus on October 20, 2017 with a total 350 seniors.
Administrative Services

Virginia McKenzie read the financial report which included revenues and expenses for period ending September 30, 2017.
Student Affairs

Kermelle Hensley gave an update for Student Affairs on the following:
· Total registered for Fall Semester is 3,152
· Fall enrollment is down slightly by 2.4%.
· Total registered for Spring Semester 2018 is 1,610
Graduation Rate

· Columbus Technical College awarded 1,615 credentials (872 TCCs, 203 Diplomas, and 540 Associate Degrees) for the 2017 academic year.  This is an increase of 6.3% from the previous year.
Disability and Special Services
· A total of 143 students (33 Disabled Veterans and 110 Students with Disabilities) are registered with the Office of Disability and Special Services for the semester.  .
Upcoming Events:
· Safety and Wellness Week – October 23-26

· Halloween Carnival/Classic Cars Trunk or Treat – October 31

· Annual Veterans Day Celebration – November 9
Academic Affairs

Melanie Thornton gave an update on Academic Affairs as follows:

Division of Health Science and Nursing

· The Associate Degree Nursing department had a successful accreditation visit the week of September 25, 2017.
Division of Business
· The following new technical certificates of credit programs was approved by the Academic Council:

· Early Childhood Care and Education Basics

· Early Childhood Program Administration

· Family Child Care Specialist

· Infant/Toddler Child Care Specialist

· Healthcare Informatics Specialist

· Management and Leadership Specialist

Division of General Studies
· The Academic Council approved offering the Game Development diploma and degree programs.
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Division of Professional and Technical Services
· The following new technical certificates of credit programs was approved by the Academic Council:

· 3D Printing and Rapid Prototyping

· Basic CNC Technician

· Industrial Fluid Power Technician

· Programmable Control Technician
· On Friday, October 20, 2017 Columbus Technical College hosted the Cosmetology Instructional Faculty Consortium Committee (IFCC) meeting.
Division of Academic Support
· The Gamer Club’s officers prepared a proposal for the Fall Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP) event to the QEP committee.  The committee approved their proposal and Columbus Technical College will be hosting “Techni-Con” on December 7, 2017 from 2:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Library

· The new virtual library was showcased at the Georgia Libraries Conference that was held at the Columbus Convention and Trade Center on October 4-6, 2017.  It was well received and many of the technical college librarians and other academic libraries using Blackboard are planning on duplicating our new system.
Mr. McCurry asked Ms. Thornton if the Early Childhood Program Administration was for someone who runs a daycare. Ms. Thornton replied, yes and that it is primarily for those who want to open their home for daycare in accordance with state’s policy.
Institutional Effectiveness
Monique Baucham gave an update on her visit to the Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) as follows:
Accreditation
· Out of 50 or more items reviewed, we received two recommendations and one strength.
· Approval has been received by letter from SACSCOC to offer Academic programs 100% online. This opens the door to offer any program on-line.
Complete College Georgia (CCG)
· The CCG report was submitted to TCSG on October 9, 2017. We have met our CCG graduates numbers and have met the graduation rate goal.
Grants
· LSAMP Alliance for STEM (November 17, 2017)

· A grant committee has been formulated with representation from each division of the college to make an impact in the following areas:
· Enrollment

· Reducing mathematic anxiety

· Specialized advising

· Tours to four-year colleges
· Enhancing math, science, and English labs

· The Assessment Plans for FY 2018 have been submitted.
Old business: none
New business: none
Adjourn:  There being no other business for discussion, the Board adjourned at 1:30 p.m. The next scheduled board meeting will be held on Monday, November 6, 2017 in conjunction with the TCSG Leadership Conference in Savannah.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image2.png]
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